Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club
Annual General Meeting
27th November 2019
The Clubhouse 7:00pm

Present: 24 attendees as per attached sheets.

Apologies: Gill & Pete Innocent, Pat & Mike Drinkwater, Robert Shields, Ann & Tim Dawson, Gail
Roylance, Rob Slack, Patrick Poon, Muriel Bouttier, Jane Briggs, Gill Russell, Lisa Sayner

Minutes of the last AGM
The Minutes of the last AGM held on 22" November 2018 were proposed as a true and accurate
record by Bob Williams, seconded by lan Randon and carried by the meeting.

No resignations were received from Club members

Chairman’s report as attached — Gray Hetherington
No questions were raised regarding Gray’s report

Presentation of the Ikin Volunteer of the Year

Ken thanked Gray for all of his hard work, much of it behind the scenes, and congratulated him on
his excellent term of office. This was seconded by all those present. Ken also then thanked the entire
Club for its support following his illness which he much appreciated. Ken duly presented Gray with
the volunteer award and also a book.

Alex then presented Ken with a book of photos taken during the inaugural Ikin Tournament which
will now become an annual LTA sanctioned junior event.

Treasurer’s Report as attached - Pete Wood
Income & Expenditure — shows a healthy profit with subs up by 4% , match fees down due to fewer
teams and more juniors playing in them, expenditure down by 30%

Balance Sheet- stands at £91K, sinking fund is now £15K per year, a planned court 3&4 surface
replacement is scheduled at a cost of £31K. £5K has been paid off our current loans which now stand

at £3Kto TLL and £22.5K to the LTA.

Notes- the total membership figure has grown by 38, there is a new membership category for 22 —
30 year olds, and another new category to be introduced for Family Membership with just 1 adult.
Bar sales are slightly reduced but the profit margin is up. The drinks machine makes a loss , the
snacks machine does make a profit — the contract expires in May and the large stocks of drinks are to
be sold off by that point.

The Open Day made a profit of £1200 which was split between the Ikin Memorial Fund and Loros.
Social Tennis income is slightly up, the Town Tournament made a profit with the help of sponsorship
from Dave Forster’s company.



The coaching income remains stable. Expenditure this year included tree pruning and work carried
out on the ramp down to court 1.
Overall the Club is currently in a very strong cash position.

Gray thanked Pete for all his hard work and expertise this year.

Men’s Captain’s report as attached — Chris Hawkins
Notes — the same number of mens teams are to be entered in the 2020 Leicestershire & Burton

leagues. A 2" Mens Aegon team is to be entered in the league.

Ladies Captain’s Report as attached - Gill Mathias
Notes — Ladies Burton A team won the 1 Division so many thanks and congratulations to Muriel as

captain.

Coaching report as attached - Alex Guzder (& incorporating the Junior Coordinator’s Report from
Callum Pardoe)

Notes — Ashby was voted Leicestershire Junior Club of the Year. Matt Davies has left the coaching
team for a position with the LTA and Jack Morrow will join the team in January 2020.

Motions for Discussion- Gray Hetherington

The 2014 Constitution was updated by Katie, Gray and Robert , and the committee agreed to accept
this new version at a committee meeting held in November. Gray proposed that the AGM now
accept the revised constitution and this was seconded by Gill M. The AGM unanimously accepted
the proposal. Gray thanked Katie and Robert for all their hard work on reviewing and updating the

constitution.

Gray has now completed his term as Chairman and is standing down. The Committee proposed
that Gray now be elected as President and the AGM unanimously approved this proposal.

The following officers were then duly elected to the Committee
Election of Officers and Committee

Chairman Dave Forster
Treasurer Pete Wood
Secretary Claire Bridges
Men’s Club Captain Chris Hawkins
Ladies’ Club Captain Gill Mathias
Membership Coordinator lan Randon
Female Representative Position vacant
Match Secretary Muriel Bouttier
Press and Social Media Coordinator Katie Higson
Grounds Coordinator Bob Williams
Clubhouse Coordinator Robert Shields
Male Representative Robert Slack
Health and Safety Coordinator Justin De Vere

Bar Steward Julie Guzder



Chairman’s Report to the Annual General Meeting
of the Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club on 27" November 2019

Fellow Members. It is my pleasure, once again, to give you what can only be a brief
synopsis of our activities and memorable events of the last year.

It is hard when picking out the highlights of the year as a whole to see past the excellent
performances of our junior players under the guidance of Alex and his team. It is
therefore most appropriate to remind you that while we sat in this room at last year’s
AGM, the 12 and under Boys’ A Team were in Coalville collecting their award as North
West Leicestershire team of the year. The junior section as a whole would later receive a
further trophy as Leicestershire Junior Club of the Year winners and has now retained
that prestigious title for a second successive year.

I look forward to hearing his Alex’s annual report later this evening as much as I have
enjoyed those he has given to the Committee throughout the year.

Equally impressive in my view have been the frequent entries on the Club’s Facebook
page. To those of you who tell me “Oh, I don’t look at Facebook” I say that they ought
to make an exception for the Club’s own page. I guarantee you will “like” what you see.

From time to time, I have attended seminars staged by North West Leicestershire District
Council and the LTA independently on subjects which are often of interest. One such
was a very well-informed trawl through the various social media sites to explain how
important it now is to the growth of any organisation to use the right medium for the
target audience. We are lucky as a Club to have Katie’s skill and knowledge at our
disposal. I shall refer later to another impressive forum arranged by Tennis
Leicestershire Limited.

I must now make the first of my “apologies for absence”. Shortly after Christmas, I
suffered a recurrence of an illness which put me out of action until the middle of
February. During the whole of that time, the Club seems to have operated as usual, some
say better. For that you have to thank the whole Committee, but particularly the other
officers for stepping into whatever breach may have occurred during my absence. As
you can imagine, I was personally very grateful for their assurance that they would take
care of everything until I recovered.

In February, Claire arranged one of our periodic working parties. My thanks due to all of
you who “mucked in” so enthusiastically.



In March, some of you attended with me the Annual Leicestershire Tennis Awards
evening in the Tigers’ Pavilion, but came away without a trophy this time. The question
and answer session between Mark Cox and Anne Keovathong, the current captain of the
Federation Cup Team, was, however, well worth the journey.

March also saw the first of the second series of “Grand Prix” social tennis events
(organised by “Bernie and Petra” Drinkwater) which again were a great success. We
look forward to the next series — I urge you all to take part if you can.

This mention of Mike, currently abroad, reminds me that he has suggested a number of
rule changes which may help to finish matches in the Burton League earlier than has
often been the case this summer. Chris and Gill, on behalf of this Club, will formally

propose a change with that aim. It may be controversial so Chris and Gill will appreciate

your support at that League’s AGM.

To mark the beginning of the Club’s new association with Yonex, we were visited by
Kasaki Hayashika who played an all too brief men’s doubles against our own President
and Treasurer. I have forgotten the score, but hope that we shall be able to build on the
international link they forged together. The little of the visitors’ language which Dave
and Pete learned during the exchanges was truly precious.

As many of you are aware, the LTA, as part of our annual registration process, is
tightening up our duties in various areas, including Welfare and Child Safety. You will
have seen that Lisa has been busy on our behalf in preparing our written policy and
posting appropriate notices before representing us during the subsequent visit of the LTA
Inspector. Please remember that our Welfare and Child Safety Officer should be the first
person within the Club to contact if you ever have any concerns about safety, whether

your own or another’s.

The policy was in evidence during our hosting of the tennis competition as part of the
now annual NWL Schools Sports Festival over several days in May.

In July, Chris, Alex and others co-ordinated our annual Open Day which necessitated a
second apology for absence, not only mine but also of the other officers. Despite, or
perhaps because of, our simltaneous, but separate, ill-timed holidays, the day was a great

SUCCEsSS.

Two new competition trophies have been introduced this year. The Ikin Trophy came as
a delayed surprise to Ken who first received and then presented it to Dylan Davies, the
first winner of what ius to be an annual Memorial Tournament. The second, this time
with no surprise to Ken, was given in memory of Albert and Liz Christian by their
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children. It was presented to Hanna Lyko at the recent Junior Awards Evening for her
effort, commitment and dedication to improvement throughout the year.

It was with great sadness that we learned in August of the death of ITain Harrison. In so
many ways, lain was very much “one of our own”. His noisy ebullience on and off
court, hearty greetings on all occasions and his constant cheerfulness despite his ill
health will be remembered and sorely missed for a long time.

Membership this year has been satisfying, briefly disappointing and, more lately,
exciting. [an has recorded a substantial net gain in members (including some in his
particular target age range of 21 to 30), but, on the debit side, a special event arranged
for new members attracted no takers. We must continue to do all we can to make all
newcomers feel welcome. After all, we were all new members once. In the meantime, I
am pleased to report that a recent initiative by the LTA in this area is very promising and
will, I feel sure, be carefully considered by next year’s committee.

As has become customary, the Town and Club Championships were impeccably
masterminded by Alex. We should not become blasé about the calm efficiency with
which they are organised. It was good to see new Men’s and Ladies’ Singles Champions

in the Open Event.

It will not have escaped Members’ notice that courts 3 and 4 have been relaid recently. It
would have been easy to overlook the time and attention involved in Bob’s management
of the project, not only in researching and consulting on the various types of court
surface available, choosing the contractors and making detailed arrangements with them
to minimize disruption to you, the playing members.

I must at this point mention how proud and grateful I have been during this final year of
my chairmanship that is has been appropriately marked by some notable sporting
achievements elsewhere: England won the Cricket World Cup, came second in the
Rugby version and fought a magnificent match in failing by the narrowest of margins to
reach the Davis Cup Final for the second time in recent history. Way out in front of all of
those has, of course, been the continuous rise during the last four years of Jurgen
Klopp’s team, culminating in a 6™ European Cup title in June and its place at the top of
the League this season. I can only hope that my leaving the chair tonight will not herald

a rapid decline.

Next year will be the 125" in the history of the Club as far as anyone, even our
Honorary Member, can remember. This is, of course, a unique event which cannot be
repeated. Plans are already in hand to celebrate the event under the guidance of Chris.
Do be involved — you will never have another chance!
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This year has not been without its difficulties, some of which remain to be resolved next
year: the drive is in poor condition and the hedge separating it from the former Manor
School is overgrown. The hole in the drive has still not be fixed. It has recently rained

far more than seems fair.

Work on the hole in the drive is due to start next month when our contractor hopes to cut
back the hedge on the other side at the same time. It is understood that Lewis Charlton
had hoped to move into the Manor House, but it seems that it does not meet current
educational standards. The future of the buildings and grounds are uncertain. [/ was
discovered after the Annual General Meeting that Lewis Charlton have not given up
occupation of the Manor House School premises, but plan to re-open the school in

~ future.] We shall not, at least for the time being, be able to call upon the co-operation of
the occupier.

Correspondence with English Heritage about resurfacing the drive itself has been
protracted and is continuing.

These projects, together with our cherished hope of securing indoor courts in the longer
term, will now be the concern of next year’s Committee. Before ending this report, I
should like to make two observations. The first is that without the skilled, untiring and
enthusiastic work of all your Committee members, my duties as Chairman would have
impossible to perform. I salute them all.

The second is that this Club always seems to benefit from new faces and new opinions
on the committee. I sincerely hope that all of you will consider, to paraphrase the late,
great JFK, not only what this Club can do for you, but also what you can do for the
Club. I believe that Ashby Castle Tennis deserves to have your help and hope that you
will have this in mind when the elections are held later.

On that optimistic note, I end my report.

Gray Hetherington, Chairman 2016 - 2019



Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club

Accounts - Year Ended 30 September 2019

Notes to Accounts

7: Repairs/Maintenance.

! ] 2019 2018
1: Membership Analysis (additional detail for 2019)
Seniors - 189 197
Senior 22 - 30 2 0
Juniors - 138 115
Students 12 7
Parent ol B 3] 0
Social ) 16 13
Total- as at 30th September 370 332
Above figures includes 14 family memberships, totalling 52
individuals. -
. £ £
2: Bar, Kitchen and Drinks/Snack mcs: Sales and Net Margin B et s w=
i Bar 1,860.08)  2,267.80
Drinks and Snack Machines 1,622.10 2,439.97
Total: R S R 3,482.18 4,707.77
Net Margin B
Bar 1000.79| ~ 1096.42
**Drinks and Snack Machines -1918.72 -502.27
**2018 accounts showed a profit of £155.39, thus has been
adjusted in thes notes due to stock of £658 relating to the prior year
end (i.e 9/2017) being excluded from the profit calculation. The
deterioration in the profitability of the machines is due to very poor
drinks sales and a large stock write down, in FY18 drinks stock was
£601, in FY18 on the same basis it would be £2.7k but this has been
reduced to £250 to reflect a more accurate position given the out of
date stock and the level of sales and a potential eBay value at the
end of the contract in May 2020. If we manage to get a higher figure
for the stock then there will be a benefit in next year's accounts. o L=l
Kitchen Purchases-Tea, Coffee etc.| (80.33) (197.68)
Water Cooler Hire Charges. (180.92) (128.59)
- S T (1,179.18) 267.88
Margin %-Bar 53.8% 48.3%
Margin %-Drinks and Snacks -118.3% -20.6%
The drinks/snack machine operation started in June 2017.
3: Social Events/Fund Raising - £ £
Share of Open Day Fund Raising Income ~0.00 0.00
Social Events and Social Tennis Tournaments 301.98 286.00
NB: 2019 Open Day -£500 was donated to LOROS and £700 donated
to The Ashby Castle Tennis Memorial Fund. No profit was accrued
for the club, in line with the proposal agreed by the committee,
although the club did benefit significantly from new members
joining on the day and shortly thereafter as a direct result of the
Open Day. A contribution was agreed from bar taking to the Open
Day.
Total 301.98 286.00
£ £
4: Miscellaneous Income L ) )
Visitor Fees - 161.68 12498
Ball Sales 3717, 12500
Sale of Clothing R 0.00 264.00
Refund of Bank Charges 0.00 3,365.90
The bank charge re-fund was a "one-off" sum covering a bank error
made prior to 2014.
Total 198.85 3,879.88
5: Tournament Income
Tournament Income includes net income from Town and Club 1,358.82 957.51
Tournament fees.
6: Coaching Income
This comprises the recovery of cost from coaches' use of courts, and
also income levied from members and non members coaching
sessions and Spring and Summer Camps.
Recovery of Cost 3,153.60 2,952.43
Coaching Levies. 3,649.00 3,863.50
Total 6,802.60 6,815.93
£ £




Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club

Accounts - Year Ended 30 September 2019

Notes to Accounts

Bar Chiller Replacement/Fitting 0.00 439.00
Cellar Door Damage Repair (net of insurance recovery) 0.00 323.00
Fire Risk Assessment/Action 100.60 407.75
Security Alarm Maintenance/Shutter Upgrades 469.60 458.84
Mower/Tractor Repairs 0.00 0.00
Shed Damage Repair 0.00 245.00
Rodent Removal Action/Cleaning 0.00 394.16
Ramp (H&S requirement) 716.67 0.00
Tree pruning 960.00 0.00
Skip hire 328.00 0.00
Other small R+M items 680.74 972.49
Total 3,255.61 2,478.24
8: Courts and Lighting Refurbishment £ £
Courts 1/2/5/6 refurbishment (2018); Court 7 (2017) 2,035.00 10,570.00
Courts Power Brushing-2 visits 0.00 760.00
Lighting-major service (four yearly) 2018; minor works(2017) 322.00 5,680.00
Net replacement 100.00
2,357.00 17,110.00
£ £
|9:_Miscellaneous Expenditure G
Website and Advertising 0.00 151.00
Licenses-Bar, TV and Music 687.05 469.30
Telephone and Internet Charges 709.88 1203.41
Car Park Rent 150.00 150.00
Sundry Items 423.55 19.48
Total 1,970.48 1,993.19
10:Sinking Fund.

movements as follows:-
2015 set aside:-£10000.
2016 set aside:-£15000.
2017 set aside:-£10000.
2018 set aside:-£15000.
Fund carried forward:-£55000.

The Committee approved in 2015 the setting up of a Sinking Fund, the purpose of which is to set aside funds for
the replacement of our tennis courts, and lighting infrastructure i.e. poles, fittings, cabling and ducting. The cost of
court refurbishment and bulb replacement and lighting repairs is covered by our annual budgets. Sinking fund

11: Sundry Debtors £ £

Accrual: Coaching court usage and levies 500.00 500.00
Accruals: Bar Takings, Snack Machine Takings, Lighting 115.00 462.83
Match Fees 330.00 795.50
Other 98.30 516.84
Total 1043.30 2275.17
12: Sundry Creditors £ £

Tennis Leicestershire Loan Instalment (paid 1st October in 2018 and

30 Sept in 2019 hence nil for current year) 0.00 1000.00
Fosse Retention (excl. VAT)- Driveway damage. 4716.67 4716.67
Coach retainer 375.00 375.00
Other-Electricity, Maintenance, Cleaning costs etc 721.83 1420.59
Total 5813.50 7512.26
13: Fixed Assets. £

Net Book Value- 1st October 2018 108400.00

Expenditure in 2019: 0.00

Annual Depreciation Charge (8,893.00)

Net Book Value- 30th September 2019 99507.00

14:Loans

Tennis Leicestershire: £10000 interest free loan repayable from 30th

September 2016 in 10 instalments over 5 years to 31st March 2021. 3000.00

LTA: £30000 interest free loan repayable in 20 instalments over 10

years from January 2017 to July 2027. 22500.00

Total Loans at 30th September 2019. 25500.00




Social Tennis Secretary Mike Drinkwater

Provisioning Officer Martin Fitch
The Club Coach is Alex Guzder
The Trustees of the club are as follows:

Trustee Robert Shields
Trustee Ken Ikin
Trustee Janet Hall
Trustee Bernard Noble
Trustee John Collier

Gareth Bell, who has been a parent member for a number of years, has agreed to take on the role of
Junior Coordinator but needs to be co-opted onto the Committee as he has just joined as a full

member.
Welfare and Child Protection Officer - Lisa Sayner is standing down when a placement can be found

AOB
Janet Hall advised that the Christmas Party is confirmed for 14" December and she has so far sold 50

tickets. Janet is looking for volunteers to help put up Christmas decorations on the 13,

Dates for the dairy are :-

Leicestershire Awards night is Weds 4™ March with Peter Fleming as the guest speaker.

It is the 125 year anniversary of the Club starting and events will be held during the year to celebrate
this achievement and also raise money for the Club

The Meeting closed at 20:08 hours



Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club
Accounts - Year Ended 30 September 2019
Income and Expenditure Account N 3
Change 2019 over
2019 2018 2018
£ ¥ £ £

Income Notes e
Membérship Subsqriptipns 1 40,004.30| 38,283.00 1,721.30
Match Fees $1,951.50 2,352.00 (400.50)
Tournaments: Net Income 5 1,358.82 958.00 400.82
Bar, Kitchen and Drinks/Snack mcs: Net Income
e 2 (1,178.94) 925.54  (2,104.48)
Floodlights 965.72 456.00 509.72
Sponsorship/Grants 0.00 000 0.00
Social Events/Fund Raising - 3 301.98 331.00 (29.02)
Coaching Income 6 6,802.60| 6,816.00 (13.40)
Miscellaneous Income 4 198.85 3,879.00 (3,680.15)
Bank Interest 85.54 ~ 16.00 69.54
** see note 2
Total Income 50,490.37 54,016.54 (3,526.17)
Expenditure | M-
Affiliation & Team Fees e 1,699.00 1,510.00 (71789;.7070)
Balls 1,680.00 1,947.00 267.00
Cleaning and Waste Removal 2,845.90 2,715.00 (130.90)
Electricity 3,975.07  4,197.00 221.93
Rates - General/Water B 611.07 588.00 (23.07)
Grounds Maintenance-Labour = 4,230.26 3,792.00| (438.26)
Post/Print/Admin Costs 51.67 269.00| 21733
General Repairs/Maintenance 7 3,255.61 2,478.00 (777.61)
Courts and Lighting Refurbishment 8 12,357.00 17,110.00 14,753.00
Insurance . 128373 1,124.00 (159.73)
Coaches Services 4,500.00 ~ 4,315.00 (185.00)
UnrecovieriblgyATr ) 3,014.00( 3,361.00 347.00
Miscellaneous 9 1,970.48 1,993.00 22.52
Total Expenditure 31,473.79 45,399.00 13,925.21
Net Income Before Depreciation 19,016.58 8,617.54 10,399.04
Depreciation of Fixed Assets 8,893.00| 8,625.00 (268.00)
Net Addition/(Reduction) to Reserves 10,123.58 (7.46) 10,131.04




Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club
Accounts - Year Ended 30 September 2019
Balance Sheet )
Notes 2019 2018
_ 7 i £

Assets B ) ]
Clubhouse, Courts etc 13 99507 108400
Stock-Hot Drinks and Snack Machines 2 250 601
Stock Snack Machine 202 256
Bank Acounts: Current i 35802 36038
Sinking Fund-Courts Replacer}jent 10 55000 7 40000
|Sundry debtors 11 1043 2275
Total Assets : 191804 187570
Liabilties .

Loans | 14 25500| 30500
VAT Payable (Net) 2713 1902
Sundry Creditors 12 5814 7512
Total Liabiities B 34027 39914
Club Net Assets/Reserves 157778 147656




guypbryant@aol.com
28/10/2019 18:46

To the members of Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club

| have examined the accounts of Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club and based on the information provided to me
| can confirm that the accounts give a true and fair reflection of the financial activities of the club for the year to

30th September 2019.

Guy Bryant
Auditor




AGM MENS CAPTAINS REPORT 2020

Where to begin ...in what has become a year of uncertainty and a new way of
living for us all

In our 125" year | could claim an unbeaten record in the summer leagues for
all the Mens teams —and whilst factually true —alas not a ball was struck in a
competitive way against our many friends form clubs around the county’s

It is with great a huge amount of effort and dedication that the committee
have enabled us all to be able to play throughout these challenging times and
my personal thanks to everyone involved in keeping us moving forward

A fabulous success has been the continuation of the box leagues and the
introduction of the Singles and Mixed box leagues which shows a desire for
competitive tennis at all levels in the club so again great thanks to all the
organisers.

We have commenced the Winter league under
“lan (I will make sure we keep getting new members) Randon “

and whilst a challenging start with plenty of matches to come it is good that we
are putting teams together for league matches for the end of the season

It has been a tough season for everyone but a pleasure to be able to play at
our amazing facilities and privilege to see so many new members join in and to
see the courts being used so well across the year .Despite the clubhouse being
out of bounds the number people coming to play has been heartening and
bodes well for next year’s teams

Unfortunately we had to cancel our plans for any open day events and money
raising activities but we hope to return at some point next year with gusto and
energy to drive us forward to the next 125years

If anyone has any questions relating to team tennis then please get in touch
Lets keep the court’s warm this winter ...stay safe everyone

Chris



Ashby Castle Lawn Tennis Club report on Ladies match report.

LTA Team Tennis (formally Aegon)
Leicestershire v Ashby v LOST

Ashby v Woodlands — LOST on shootout.
Ashby v Boston WON

Grantham v Ashby WON 5-1

Ashby v Church Broughton WON

Leicestershire Ladies 1: Division 1
Ashby v Loughborough 1 LOST 2-7
Leicestershire v Ashby LOST 7-2
Ashby v Rothley WON 6-3

Gynsill v Ashby WON 6-3

Ashby v Charnwood LOST

Melton Mowbray LOST

Ashby v Victoria 1 WON

Roundhill v Ashby LOST

Ashby v Carisbrooke WON

Leicestershire Ladies 2 Division 3

Ashby v Charnwood 3 WON 5-4
Loughborough Greenfields v Ashby LOST 6-3
Roundhill 11 v Ashby LOST 6-3

Ashby v Hamilton WON 5-4

Leicestershire C v Ashby LOST 6-3

Ashby v Victoria 11 WIN

Market Harborough v Ashby LOST

Ashby v Oakham WON 6-3

Loughborough 11 v Ashby WON

Burton A Division 1:

Ashby v Church Broughton DRAW
Church Broughton v Ashby WON
Ashby v Etwall home WON
Littleover V Ashby - LOST

Etwall A v Ashby WON
Netherseal A v Ashby LOST
Ashby v Netherseal WON

Ashby v Littleover WON

Ashby v Barton A DRAW

Barton A v Ashby WON

Ashby v Barton B WON

Barton B v Ashby WON

Burton B Division 2:

Gill Mathias Ladies Captain

Won 3 lost 2

Finished 7th

Finished 5th

Won The league!



Ashby v Melbourne A away - LOST 0-4

Ashby v Denstone — DRAW
Church Broughton v Ashby

Ashby v Church Broughton DRAW

Ashby v Lichfield DRAW
Denstone v Ashby DRAW
Lichfield A v Ashby WON 3-1
Spital A v Ashby DRAW 2-2
Ashby v Melbourne A LOST 1-3
Ashby v Etching Hill LOST
Ashby v Spital A LOST

Etching Hill v Ashby LOST

Burton C Division 4

Ashby v Netherseal to be completed

Melbourne v Ashby WON
Ashby v Melbourne C DRAW
David Lloyd v Ashby DRAW
Ashby v Burton LOST
Denstone B v Ashby LOST
Netherseal B v Ashby DRAW
Ashby v Spital C WON
Ashby v David Lloyd LOST
Spital C v Ashby LOST

Ashby v Denstone B DRAW
Burton B v Ashby DRAW

Ladies Vets 1: Division 1
Ashby v Carisbrooke LOST 6-2
Gynsill v Ashby DRAW

Ashby v Oadby DRAW
Charnwood 1 v Ashby WON
Ashby v LFE 1 WON

Ashby v Stoney Stanton WON
Licestershire A v Ashby LOST

Ladies Vets 2 Division 5
Lutterworth v Ashby DRAW
Ashby V Houghton LOST 3-5.
Charnwood 111 v Ashby LOST
Ashby v Westfields LOST
Enderby v Ashby LOST

Ashby v Hinckley 111 WON
Ashby v Desford WON

Relegated

Finished 5th

Finished 3rd

Finished 6th



